4 October 2022 Arts and Humanities Meeting Notes
Courtney Becks

No corrections or comments to September minutes-- Kirstin will post them.

Committee updates

Humanities Council
The dean asked Kirstin to serve on the Humanities Council. Information has proven to be difficult to unearth. It’s primarily execs and unit heads from the humanities departments. Kirstin has attended only one introductory meeting thus far. AB from HRI shared what HRI is working on. Someone did ask about the library (building project). They seemed very concerned about ICES forms and Communication 9 updates. The Council meets once per month. 

AC
AC has met only once since the last time. Talked about space policies again—nothing to report.

CDC
Celestina missed the last CDC meeting. Kirstin on DEIA gap project: volunteered to work with Mike Dickinson and TT on a process to have open call for proposals for this (fiscal) year. Money would have to be People would ask for $2,500 or $5,000. Proposed that the CDC would evaluate proposals. 

EC
EC has met since the last A&H meeting. EC did talk about the strategic plan process for the campus; library’s will be in response to the campus’s. Talked about named professorships, dual hires, position openings, FRC scoring, and University Archivist opening. That person was put in touch with FRC. There was  also discussion of AP promotion/policies. Grant project for HPNL with Content Coordinator position. Met with LSSC & LCP and discussed the LCIT final report. The report is up on the EC page.

Dean Search
The committee met on Thursday and Friday. There were 11 hourlong interviews. There are four candidates. The first is 16-17 October, etc. etc. Committee was pleased by the excellent candidates. Paula anticipates this should be announced soon. The interviews will be in-person. 

Celestina asks if there are options besides in-person evaluation of the dean candidates. (I.e. Will the presentations be hybrid or recorded?) 

LSSC Update 
Karen reported most of the action revolved around the LCIT update. A great deal of discussion about the study spaces and what the new TLAS group is offering. David Ward presented about their activities. There was an email yesterday from the Student Success Librarian on that topic.  David W reported at his unit headsmeeting that units see activities coming out of TLAS that would be beneficial in their spaces, they are interested in/open to repeating or working together.)

BTAA Critical Pedagogy Group
Has reps from each institution. Have been meeting as a group and as an Illinois cohort. Have settled on two foci: Working on creating social justice (?) lesson plans—mentioned zine workshop—teaching and learning forum thinking about how social justice pedagogy can be integrated into broader campus issues. Could begin to address this by looking inward. Library personnel can discuss CP and social justice. Merinda and Matt are putting together an invitation for that meeting.

Task Force for Evaluating Impact of Undergraduate Library’s Closure on Undergrad Education
Groups is finding it will be difficult to come up with conclusive results. How will classrooms be set up to create more efficient, effective learning environment? 

Task Force for Student-Focused Spaces
Getting IRB documents to run a study. How students use spaces, what they want in their spaces, feelings of sense of belonging. Focus groups and more time-intensive study. Running over the next year. 

GA Divisional Training-a-gogo
Matt emailed the results before today’s meeting. Discussion about what questions to include; did not include professional development questions. 

Emilee asked if the collection development question was dropped because it wasn’t widely applicable. Focused on libguides and reference based on information shared by Kirstin. Kirstin praises the analysis. Does anyone have suggestions for Matt? 

Graduate exhibition contest. Getting an idea of what work looks like in other libraries….The idea of a cohort and exposure to A&H in a holistic way. Creating a place where resources “live” could be helpful, using the work we’re already doing. Matt would be fine taking leadership of the cohort aspect, but not others. Emilee says she would be happy to co-help on the reference thing—namely, general A&H questions. Celestina is a proponent of the shadowing concept—i.e. GA’s teaching. Offering opportunities for GA’s to sit in on an instruction session. Emilee has students shadow her Intro to Research. 

Many possibilities and opportunities. Those with instruction times are invited to share that info with people interested in shadowing. Tours. Also, social component. Matt’s document will be saved in the Box folder. 


